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1200 Atlantic St.  Milford, MI 48381 

(248) 684-2798   FAX (248) 684-9585 

Office Email:  churchoffice@milfordumc.net 

Link to MUMC website-http://www.milfordumc.net/  

October 2016 Newsletter 

Upcoming Events 
 

Sunday, October 2nd  

Menôs Club Pie Orders (pg. 9) 

Potato Bar Luncheon (pg. 10) 

 

Thursday, October 5th (pg. 9) 

UMW Executive Mtg.-1:30 pm 

 

Friday, October 7th (pg. 4) 

Menôs Club Pie Dough Making-7:30 pm 

 

Saturday, October 8th (pg. 9) 

Menôs Club Pie Making-8:00 am 

 

Sunday, October 9th (pg. 9) 

Pick up Apple Pies 

C.R.O.P. Walk-2:00 pm 

 

Thursday, October 13th (pg. 9) 

UMW Gathering-10:00 am 

 

Saturday, October 15th 

Newsletter article deadline  

  

Monday, October 17th (pg. 4) 

MAP meeting-7:00 pm 

 

Pastorôs Column:  

Dougôs Discoveries 

  VCI: Vital Church Initiative 

 

Iôve discovered that everyone can make a difference in 

our church vitality.  When many people focus their pray-

ers and efforts, we soon see tangible results.  Iôm excited to start this 

substantial, 3-year, all-church program.  Church Council voted to en-

ter Phase I.  Weôll learn best practices and improve the ministry of our 

congregation.  It is a United Methodist effort to revitalize our church-

es.  We are learning from experience-based research.   

 

VCI Travel Team (Cheryl Daman, Sherry Foster, Bette Knedgen, 

Cory Lupinacci, Doug McMunn, and Katy Weeks): On September 24, 

2016, our team met with 5 other VCI Travel Teams and our VCI Facil-

itator, Rev. Dr. Sherry Parker, senior pastor of Brighton: First UMC.  

Each month, we will pray together and recommend strategies to in-

crease the vitality of each United Methodist Church:   Chelsea, Farm-

ington: Nardin Park, Howell, Milan: Marble Memorial, Milford, and 

Swartz Creek. 

 

VCI Home Team:  This strategy group is for anyone who wants to 

participate in the VCI by praying, reading the excellent books, dis-

cussing the applications with the VCI Travel Team, or helping to im-

plement chosen strategies.  There are hundreds of ways to improve 

any church, and we can make small improvements as we go.  Larger 

improvements will be considered by the Church Council.  The first 

session is on October 4.  Please see the full schedule in a separate 

article in this newsletter. 

 

The Books: If you want to read the books, you may ask to borrow a 

copy from someone on the travel team, or you may order your own 

copy.  If you get your payment to the church office, Kelley will order 

the books for you.  We have copies of Book #1 on hand.  Many of us 

read it a few years ago as part of a worship series.  You may alǊŜŀŘȅ 
have a copy. 

 

Please pray for our Vital Church Initiative, and join the effort as the 

Spirit leads you. 

                                                                                                                   

L ƭƻǾŜ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭΣ 

tŀǎǘƻǊ 5ƻǳƎ  
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Our Deacon - Rev. Sherry Foster 

 

Can you believe itôs October already? Today I noticed that many trees are starting to 

change color ï a sure sign of autumn. It is a sign of change, not only in the weather, but 

also a change in our lives. Students of all ages begin a new year of school, with a clean 

slate (so to speak); they have new teachers, new supplies and new clothes. They, and their 

parents have great hopes for learning and success in the coming months. Fall is a season 

of football, soccer, cross-country and marching band.  We welcome each other and visitors back to church, 

start new programs, commence new studies and renew friendships. This year, we are also excited to move 

forward with the preliminary work of the building committee and the start of the Vital Church Initiative (VCI) 

process.  

The first steps in renewing our sanctuary require a structural study to ascertain if there are any structural re-

pairs that need to be done. After that is completed, we can proceed to work with an architect to design the 

new look of the sanctuary to better serve our needs. These steps will require donations beyond regular giv-

ing before we can start these steps. Please consider supporting this endeavor.  

The VCI process is both an exciting and a daunting process to be in. Our team will be reading a book and 

attending two meetings each month for the next 9 months. One meeting will be with five teams from other 

UMC churches and the other will be with a ñhome teamò of people interested in reading and discussing the 

books at our church. Please see Pastor Doug or myself if you would like to be part of the home team. It will 

be exciting to learn and determine how we can improve our vitality, yet we know that there will be some fear 

and trepidation to overcome as we may need to ñsacrifice some sacred cows to make hamburgers!ò In order 

to succeed and to make good decisions, we ask that the whole church keep an open mind, donôt jump to 

conclusions when rumors float as to what we are going to do, and most importantly, pray without ceasing 

that God may lead us on the path to continue making disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the 

world. God is on our side and wants to help... if we let him! 

My parting advice this month is to take time out of your busy schedules to appreciate the world around you, 

especially the bright and brilliant colors of fall. Go to the cider mill, have a bonfire, take a walk in the park 

and be with God for a time. There may be something he wants to share. 

Rev. Sherry  

 

Dear MUMC Family, 

Two and a half years ago my husband, Wayne, and I were looking for a new church 
home. It took just one visit to MUMC to know we had found the place we wanted to call 
ours. Recently I had back surgery. The love that poured forth via cards, text messages, 
emails, phone calls and prayers from our MUMC family was amazing and underscores 
what a wonderful church family we have. Many thanks and blessings to each of you. 

                                                                                                                                                  - Pat Loder 

 

  Sandi  Patty, The Farewell Tour, "Forever Grateful" 
 
Perhaps our last chance to hear Sandi Patty in concert- Friday, November 4, 2016, at De-
troit: Mt. Zion Church at 7:00 p.m.  Tickets are $25; Seniors 60+ are $18.50.  Tickets at 
www.PremierProductions.com or call 248-391 6166. 

http://www.PremierProductions.com
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Childrenôs Church!  Children preschool through second grade are invited to go 

downstairs for Childrenôs Church following the Childrenôs Message during the 

9:30am worship service.  Our theme this fall is ñVeggie Talesò and we will follow 

the Bible story theme of the week.  This time includes a short movie followed by a 

few discussion questions, then free time for puzzles, coloring pages, etc.  This 

time is team led on a rotation basis by Melissa Vickery, Stacy Atkeson, Jamie Edwards and Karen Smith.  *We 

are in need of someone to serve as a ñsubò on Sundays one of these ladies is unavailable. Thank you! 

Sunday School News: Please join us at 10:45am for classes for everyone! There are 

two choices for adults ï a parenting class and a Bible study class.  Middle school and 

senior high are combined right now into one class and meet upstairs on the left side of 

the stage.  The Tween class (3rd-5th graders) meets upstairs on the right side and is 

team taught by Nancy Ebert and Tracy Bruletti.  Classes for preschool through second 

grade meet downstairs on the right and are team taught on a rotation by Stacy Atkeson 

and Karen Smith. *WE have an urgent need for two more adult leaders on the rotation ï 

you would teach once a month from 10:45-11:30am and materials are provided for you.  

Please see Karen Smith if you are able to help in this fun and important ministry.   We are off to a good start 

this year and there is always room for more ï hope to see you here soon! 

MOPS News:  Our Mothers Of Preschoolers group began their fall meetings in 

September and are off to a great start!  Many new members came and we are 

encouraged by the growth of this group.  There is always room for more; if you 

are or know someone who is a mom with young children and is available on Fri-

day mornings please extend an invitation to join us!  We meet on the 2nd and 4th 

Fridays of each month from 9:30-11:30am, and childcare is provided.  For more 

information contact MilfordMOPS@gmail.com.  

Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Project:  We have been collecting items 

all year and are nearly ready to begin packing shoeboxes!  We have set a date of 

Sunday, October 30th to pack ï children and youth will pack during Sunday School 

and any adults who have not chosen a Sunday School class are welcome to join 

in.  We will continue after Sunday School as needed until we are finished.  OF 

COURSE we still encourage you to fill boxes on your own at home as usual ï we 

just want to send as many boxes as we can!  These boxes are delivered all over 

the world and make a huge difference in many childrenôs lives and the lives of 

their families.  Churches have started because of the Christian literature that is included!  Since each box does 

not have to be alike this is a good opportunity to take advantage of sales on hygiene items, summer toy clear-

ance, etc.  Thanks for your support of this fun project that provides Christmas gifts to children in our country 

and around the world who otherwise would not receive a gift.  *Boxes are due to the church by Sunday No-

vember 13th for dedication. 

 

 

mailto:MilfordMOPS@gmail.com
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Holiday Marketplace:  Our annual Craft Show and Bake Sale will be held on Satur-

day November 12th from 9-3;  we are still accepting vendor applications so if you 

are a crafter or know someone who is please see the Church Office or Karen Smith 

for an application.  Shoppers will enjoy a wide variety of items offered ï think Christ-

mas shopping ï and a lunch will be offered as well to raise funds for our BRIDGE 

youth group.  This is always a fun day so mark your calendars now!   *Bakers:  We 

also have a Bake Sale table at the sale with proceeds funding childrenôs programming ï we welcome all do-

nations to the Bake Sale gratefully!  Sweet or savory, gluten-free, sugar-free, no-bake, whatever is your thing 

we would be happy to have it.  Thanks! 

 

Calling All Actors and Actresses!   We are beginning to plan our annual Christmas play and 

are in need of YOU!  Children, youth, adults, all are welcome to participate!  Please see Ka-

ren Smith or Kelsey Shufflebarger for more information or check out the display at the up-

coming Ministry Fair!  The play will be determined based on the responses we get so let us 

know your interest and availability as soon as possible ï thank you so much! 

 

Is there a link between immigrants/refugees and human trafficking?  Gary 

Kubiak and Dick Manasseri from Secure Michigan will present at your next 

meeting on Monday, October 17th at 7 pm., 1200 Atlantic St., Milford, MI-

Free and open to the public. 

 October will be our last meeting until January, but there are plenty of 

other events listed on the calendar at michiganabolitionistproject.org.  Also 

donôt forget to ñlikeò and follow Northwest Oakland Abolitionist Hub (NOAH) on Facebook. 

                                                                                                                            

                                                                                                                    -Beth Grate 

                                                                                                                      NOAH - MAP 

 

CROP Communities Responding to Overcome Poverty  Walk   

 October 9th 

The CROP Walk is on Sunday afternoon, October 9th.  This is a key annual event 

to raise awareness and funds to address hunger and poverty, locally and globally.  We invite you to be a part 

of this important (and fun) project, by joining our team.  We invite you to walk with us, make a contribution to 

our walkers, and support us with your prayers and enthusiasm.  Please stop by our table in the Fellowship 

Hall.  You can visit our online site if you would like to support our team through an online gift.  You can also 

share this link with your friends and families!  

 http://hunger.cwsglobal.org/goto/milfordumc-bridge 

 

Page 
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Happy    Anniversary 
     

 

 10/01 Kevin & Kimberly Golden  

 10/02 John & Regina Olari  

 10/03   Rob & Melissa Vickery 

 10/13 Ray & Eunice Michaels  

 10/18  Greg & Mary Jo Oldford 

 10/18 Emil & Sue Tonello  

 10/24 John & Marilyn Moore  

 10/24 Jeff & Marilyn Motschenbacher 

Those in the Military:  Capt. Jamie Bowman, Matt Cowell, Sgt. Jennifer Ducote, 
Sgt. First Class Michael Ducote, Staff Sgt. Sean Foster, Jeremy Francis, Col. 
Chris Garver, ABF Elena Glinter/Navy, Kelly Harvey, Sgt Deacon Holton, Sgt. 
Ryan Kidd, Lance Corp. Michael Leibler, 2nd Lt. Alaina Maten, ANG, Jonathan 
Maten, Army, Gunnery Sgts. Connie & Gary Ollar, Airman Adam Rack, Jeremy 
Rudd, Jacob Smucker, Chris Thomas, Staff Sgt. Charles VanAcker III, & Capt. 
Bryan Vaught. Deployed: Col. Christopher Garver ; Major Matt Graham in USAF 
Minot AFB, N.D.; Lt. Col. Eric Harris deployed to the UAE, Bahrain, & Saudi Ara-
bia, Danny Scull deployed to Japan.  Others deployed?  Please notify the church 

officeΦ  Thank you all for your service!!   

 

 

 

   

Members in College: Lane Andrews, David Bonhard, Alexandra Craig, Audrey Fisher, 

Christian James, Katie Loder, Rachel McAuliffe, Cole McKane, Luke Olari, Katja Olari,  

Marshall Rittenger, Jessica Rockwell, Mike Rockwell, Audrey Shoberg, Brendan Shove, 

Dana Shove, Ieasha Shufflebarger, Kayla Shufflebarger, Andrew Smith, Nathan Smith, 

Sarah Smith, Ben Weeks, Evelyn Rose Whitlock, and Lauren Whitlock.  Other church 

members in postsecondary education?  Please notify the church office.  

      IN OUR PRAYERS 
 
 

 
 

Sympathies for the Family of Clyde Dale, and the family of Marjorie Wesley 

New Prayers: Marlene Christie, Kat Harrison, Taylor Harrison, Tony Katchever,  

Ruth & Bill Colegrove 

Rejoice with Julia Cohea as tests show no cancer!   

Continuing Prayers:   Ella Bench, Arlene & Steve Booker, Jill Coget, Julia Cohea, Betty Dryer, Patty Har-
vey, Carol Hawkinson, Shauna James, Virginia Jeffers, Margaret Leibler, Richard Leibler, Pat Loder, Eddie 
McManus, Loni & Scott McNeice, Allen Morris, Larry Moscal, Tom OôBrien, Elise Patarek, Sharon Peterson-
Moshenko, Norma Weening, New Sawtrol UMC (sister church, Liberia), missionaries: Gablers, Tos. 
 

Homebound, Rehabilitation Center & Nursing Care:  Winnie Crawford, Elizabeth Gordinier, Barb Harri-
son, Bill Lorenz, Eunice Michaels, Gary Scholes, Richard Skarritt, and Kyoung Yim. 

**Newsletter Deadline**  

  The Deadline for the November newsletter is October15th. 

 

Oct 1:  Ray Michaels, Oct 04: Scott Gurke & Marilyn 

Moore, Oct. 05: Marshal Rittenger, Oct 06: Reagan 

Allen, Betty Erwin, Oct 08: Ray Morris,  Oct 09: Ryan 

Allen, Oct 10:  Skylar Anderson, Oct 11:  Delbert Dee, 

Paula Tatum, Kecia McKane,  Oct 16:  Phyllis Motley, 

Oct. 17: Eric Watkins, Oct 19:  Carl Hawkinson, Oct 

20: Margery Feigley, Bette Knedgen, Cole McKane, 

Oct. 21:  Diana Opfer, Oct 22: Drennan White, Quinn 

White, Oct 23: George Blouin, Cathy Dykstra, Merlin 

Feigley, Cameron Priebe, Oct 24: Juliette Bowman, 

Oct 25:  Jeffrey Sharpe & John Moore, Oct. 26:  Brad 

Erwin & Katie Loder, Oct. 27: Maddy Kemp,  Oct 28:  

John Robinson, Oct 31: Gannon Wheeler. 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fbestclipartblog.com%2F26-college-clip-art.html&h=0&w=0&tbnid=JV9PJ9w9wXd2MM&zoom=1&tbnh=194&tbnw=259&docid=iX-nEuw8eVq6CM&tbm=isch&ei=KYD_U-KTCpKGyASp14KABQ&ved=0CAIQsCUoAA
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  God Inspired Turning Points-Laughter 

    By  

   Debbie Llewellyn  

 When was the last time you laughed so hard your sides ached?  Those who know me well would 

quickly point out that laughter is a hallmark of my personality.  It is also a trait that didnôt impress my first cor-

porate boss.  After a couple of months on the job, he called me into his office to criticize me for laughing too 

much.  Not wanting to get fired, I complied with his request and stopped laughing.  A couple of weeks later, 

my boss called me back into his office to apologize.  He said he didnôt have the right to try to alter my person-

ality.  

 Why the emphasis on laughter?  Recent studies suggest laughter can be beneficial to your overall 

health and well-being.  I am delighted because this means that I am actually doing something naturally to ben-

efit my health without having to develop the discipline to do so. 

 So, what are some of the benefits of laughter?  HelpGuide.org authors Melinda Smith, M.A. and 

Jeanne Segal, Ph.D. say laughter: 

Relaxes the whole body 

Boosts the immune system (decreases stress hormones and increases immune cells and infection-fighting 

antibodies, thus improving your resistance to disease) 

Triggers the release of endorphins (the bodyôs natural feel good chemicals which promote an overall 

sense of well-being and can even temporarily relieve pain) 

Protects the heart (improves the function of blood vessels and increases blood flow, which can protect you 

against a heart attack and other cardiovascular diseases) 

 In addition to health benefits, Smith and Segal be-

lieve ñhumor and playful communication strengthen our 

relationships by triggering positive feelings and fostering 

emotional connection.  When we laugh with one another, 

a positive bond is created.  This bond acts as a strong 

buffer against stress, disagreements and disappoint-

ments.  Shared laughter is one of the most effective tools 

for keeping relationships fresh and exciting.ò 

 If you are still not convinced that laughter is good 

for you, Proverbs 17:22 states ñA merry heart doeth 

good (like) a medicine; but a broken spirit drieth the 

bones.ò   You may also want to read the biography of 

Norman Lear who documents how the power of laughter 

helped bring about his own healing. 

 Ok, so whoôs up for a night of binge-watching re-

runs of ñFriends,ò ñSeinfeld,ò ñFamily Ties,ò ñCheersò and 

ñThe Three Stooges?ò 

Witness Committee Report out ï October ñNational Sweet-

est Dayò is Saturday, October 15.  The first Sweetest Day 

dates back to October 8, 1921 when candy-maker and philan-

thropist, Herbert Birch Kingston, wanted a way to give some-

thing or to do something nice for those less fortunate in his 

community. He formed a committee and more than 20,000 

boxes of candy and small gifts were distributed to the poor, 

newsboys, orphans and the elderly in Cleveland, OH.  Letôs 

carry on the tradition by doing some ñrandom acts of kindnessò 

on October 15.  
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    Did You Know? 

 

 That CROP As In ñCROP Walkò Stands for ñCommunities Responding to Overcome Poverty?ò 

See more information on the Walk on page 4 of this newsletter. 

That Our Nominating Committee Is Looking For People Who Want To Serve On A Church Committee?   

Please notify Pastor Doug if you would like to serve.   

                                          That October 2nd Is World Communion Sunday?   

This Church-wide offering helps fund ethnic scholarships.  Together, we empower a diverse mix of internation-

al and ethnic students through educational opportunities. 

 

        That We Collect Items For Various Charities? 

-Box Tops (ñBoxtops for Educationò) in the Fellowship Hall benefit Friends Preschool.  Each is worth a dime. 

-Campbellôs Soup Labels in the Fellowship Hall benefit Friends Preschool 

-Clean Metal Recycling in the Childrenôs Ministry Office benefits BRANCH, a local housing program for wom-

en who have suffered abuse.   

-Eyeglasses in the office hallway for pick-up by the Lions Club. 

-Nonperishable food items in the church entry for distribution through Community Sharing. 

-Personal Items for Children in Fellowship Hall.  Each month we ask you to bring particular items that will fill 

shoeboxes in October for Operation Christmas Child. 

-Pop can tabs in Fellowship Hall benefit Ronald McDonald House through United Methodist Women. 

-Used Furniture and Appliances in Bettyôs Barn for local distribution by our Barn Ministry in association with 

Community Sharing. 

(If you think of other collections we do, please notify our office so we can complete and re-publish this list.  

                  VCI: Vital Church Initiative- Fall Schedule and Book List 

Tuesday, October 4 at 7:00 p.m. VCI ñHomeò Team:  

Book #1: Schnase, Robert.  Five Practices of Fruitful Congregations: Radical Hospitality, 

Passionate Worship, Intentional Faith Development, Risk-Taking Mission and Service, 

and Extravagant Generosity.  $14. 

Thursday, November 17 at 7:00 p.m.  VCI ñHomeò Team: Please note this November 17 date carefully.  I 

published the wrong date (Nov. 14) in the Sunday bulletin on September 18.    

ñBook #2òï Bullard, George.  ñThe Life Cycle and Stages of Congregational Developmentò (available in PDF 

format through web search).  Free. 

Thursday, December 15 at 7:00 p.m.  VCI ñHomeò Team: 

Book #3- Farr, Bob.  Renovate or Die: Ten Ways to Focus Your Church on Mission.  $10.   

We had a Sunday School class on this book a couple of years ago. 

 

Later Books in the VCI Program:  

Worship Ways, by Thomas Bandy with Lucinda Holmes.  This is a rather technical book.  You might confer 

with a member of the Travel Team before you order it.   

Congregational Leadership in Anxious Times: Being Calm and Courageous No Matter What, by Peter Stein-

ke. 

Unbinding the Gospel, by Martha Grace Reese. 

Simple Church, by Thom Rainer and Eric Geiger. 

The Externally Focused Church, by Rick Rusaw & Eric Swanson. 
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REPORT FROM THE BUILDING COMMITTEE 

  

 Nancy Weeks, chairperson of the Building Committee, recently spoke to the congregation and asked 
for $10,000 to begin the inspection and planning needed to move forward with the renovation of our Sanctu-
ary area as recommended by the Sanctuary Study Committee Report. The funds would be used to conduct a 
structural engineering inspection of our building (estimated cost $3000) and to begin working with Jeff Parker 
Architects, Inc. to prepare architectural drawings to plan for the actual renovation of the sanctuary (estimated 
cost $7000). Once these plans are prepared, they would be presented to the congregation for final approval 
before capital fund raising and the work commences.  

 We thought this would be a good time to review what the Sanctuary Study Report recommended for 
renovations to the sanctuary that would repair, remodel and update the area without increasing the square 
footage of the building. These recommendations are listed (in brief ï full report available in office) below. 
They will be used by the Building Committee to prepare the working plans for the renovation. The recommen-
dations are: 

1.  Front of Sanctuary 

  a. Construct one level raised platform for chancel area 
  b. Remove pews on side of chancel area; re-use if possible 
  c. Remove communion rails; consider portable communion rails 
  d. Remove wall and pastor seats in front of choir 
  e. Barrier-free access to raised platform 
  f. Relocated organ console 
  g. Provide moveable pulpit (See report for other items) 
2.  Sound and Acoustics 

  a. Raise sound booth; consider relocation; consider acoustics 

3. Electronics 

  a. Provide wireless systems; consider video recording systems 

4. Pews 

  a. Remove pews on sides of chancel area 
  b. Reposition remaining pews at angle toward center 
  c. Increase space between rows of pews 
  d. Provide privacy panel in front of pews 
5.  Accessibility 

  a. Provide for full compliance with ADA 
  b. Provide ramp to chancel area 
  c. Consider staggered pew configuration for wheelchairs 
6. Back Wall 

  a. Provide moveable back wall 

7. Other 

  a. Improve/update lighting 
  b. Consider brightening interior 
  c. Improve and/or repair ceiling fans 
  d. Consider finish materials 
 
There is no money in the budget to begin planning for this work so once again, we need your help to raise the 
$10,000 that we estimate is needed to conduct the inspection and prepare the plans. If you are able to con-
tribute, please mark "Sanctuary Fund" on your contribution so we can identify it. Thank you for your consider-
ation. You are welcome to attend our meetings on the 4th Thursday of each month to participate in the plan-
ning & discussion of this important project. 

 



 

ф 

2016 Mens Club Schedule of Events 

Sun Oct 2  Taking orders for Apple Pies 

Sat Oct 8   Making Apple Pies 

Sun Oct 9   Apple Pie pickup after church service 

 

 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Shawls and throws are made with love and prayers and are available to whoever needs one. If you 
or someone you know would benefit from being wrapped and/or covered in prayer and reminded of 
God's unfailing love, please let me know. Thank you! Sally Schiemann 248-408-1532. 

Pastor Doug,  
A belated thank you for the UM Women/Stitching For Others prayer 
quilt that Nancy Ebert and you gave to my friend's son. Attached is a 
picture of the young man, Adam and his family with the beautiful quilt.  
Adam's leg was saved. He has slight movement in his toes. One skin 
graft down with many more for him in the future. The plan for him was 

to come home next Monday, but a fever may delay this.  Thank you and Milford Unit-
ed Methodist Church members for all the work you do.              - Sue Quiney 

 
 
September at Friends was great. We visited Spicer's Orchard where we en-
joyed a hayride, apple picking, selected a pumpkin, tasted a new batch of 
donuts, enjoyed fresh cider and made the most of the play area.  
Some of Friends attended Disney On Ice at the Palace.  
We have welcomed Paula Clymer to our staff as an assistant in our Busy 
Bee Room. She has three children who are busy with cross country track 
and has a history as a scout leader. Paula brings a basket of tricks to share 
as she warmly greets our families each morning.  
In October we will be a part of the Milford Fire Departmentôs Safety Week, 
take school photos and present a Fall Harvest Party with a trunk or treat.  
So glad to be a part of the Milford United Methodist Church's Mission, 
--  
Blessings, 
Robin 
 
 

Stitching for Others ï Prayer Quilts and Shawls.   We meet on Wednesdays from 10 am to 4 

pm. Please come and help us. We need knitters, crocheters, sewers, cutters, ironers, etc. It is a 

wonderful fellowship group and there is a job for everyone, no experience necessary. For more 

info call Thesia Wolf, 248-310-8798.  Thesia  

  United Methodist Women 

 

October 5th-1:30 pm Executive Meeting, Parlor 

October 6th- 9:30 am  Morning Glories Circle, Meeting place-Leoôs (Old Klancyôs) 

October 13th-10:00 am UMW Gathering 

October 21st- 10:00 am Claraôs Helping Hands Circle, Hostess-Sally Schiemann 

 22nd-Detroit Conference UMW Annual Meeting 9:00 am-3:00 pm, Marquette UMC 

October 25th-7:00 pm  Mary Martha Circle, Home of Sally Schiemann; Devotions-Lu Gierhart 

October 30th-UMW Sunday - UMW ushers and greeters 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=OrBSZN3ArlkaTM&tbnid=suXJzG3nGocNSM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.gbgm-umc.org%2Findumw%2F&ei=_YUmUZbXBcf6qwGVn4GYAQ&bvm=bv.42661473,d.aWM&psig=AFQjCNFl7aOaoL82EMq3

